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August 30, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

On, November 17, 2016, the King County Council adopted a proviso to the 2017-2018 budget (Ordinance 18409, Section 20, P1) requiring the County Executive to develop a report on how the County can effectively address the systemic nature of labor trafficking and economic exploitation in our region.  The Office of Equity and Social Justice (OESJ) was directed to manage completion of the report.

External consultants Margaret McClung and Deborah Espinosa were contracted by OESJ from May-July, 2017 to conduct a study intended to establish a baseline for understanding the nature and scope of labor trafficking in King County and develop recommendations on how County government can effectively eradicate it.  Ms. McClung and Ms. Espinosa completed interviews with advocacy and assistance organizations, community partners, and federal, state and city representatives as well as representatives from the King County Finance and Business Operations Division, Human Resources Division, Prosecuting Attorney's Office, Sheriff's Office, King County Council, and King County Executive’s Office.  OESJ convened a work group of subject matter experts to review and verify initial findings prior to completion of a final report.

Attached is the King County Labor Trafficking Report that details a number of strategies for the prevention and elimination of labor trafficking throughout our region and for King County government as a procurer of goods and services seeking to reduce the risk of trafficking in our supply chain.

This report supports the King County Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan and the Equitable and Fair guiding principal of the King County Strategic Plan by addressing the root causes of inequities to provide for equal access to opportunities for all.

The cost to produce this report, including 35 staff hours and 325 consultant hours is approximately $35,000.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Ericka Cox, Inclusion Manager for the Office of Equity and Social Justice, at 206-477-2170.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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